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PO Box 340, Marden, SA, 5070 Phone: 08 8411 0277  
President – Bill Winslow  Secretary – Pam Vaughton 
Email  stpeters@rotaryclub.org.au 
Website  https://portal.clubrunner.ca/stpeters 
Facebook   https://www.facebook.com/StPetersRotary/ 
 

Weekly Meetings - The Rotary Club of St Peters meets on Tuesdays at 6:00 PM 
at the Kensington Hotel, 23 Regent St., Kensington, S.A.  5068. Visitors are welcome. 

 

Coming Events 
Tuesday 8th December – 6 for 6:15 pm - Club meeting at San Giorgio - AGM and elections 

Guest speaker - Hayden McComas, SA CFS based at Hermitage Brigade 
Board meeting at 5:00 pm prior to the Club meeting.  

Saturday 12th December – Christmas Party at the Shed. 

 
Report of Meeting 3158 held on Wednesday 1st December at the Rotary Shed 

 
This Rotary meeting was one not to be missed. The Club is well known for its highly successful ‘Shed’ 
whereby members provide a service to the Community by recycling goods and using the money raised to 
benefit people who are in less fortunate circumstances. 
 
However, this meeting epitomized the notable social and fellowship aspects of the Rotary Club of St Peters. 
Rather than following the Community stereotype of Rotary being a group of stuffy old and often wealthy 
businessmen having weekly dinners, one could be forgiven for thinking it was a just a group of people 
having a lot of fun and fellowship. The meeting was held on the lawns in front of the ‘Shed’, the weather 
played a few tricks with some chilly, gusty winds, but this did not detract from the happy occasion when 
two new members joined the Club. 
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Opening 
 
Chairman Arthur Manser opened the meeting and 
Carmel O’Reilly gave the invocation and loyal toast. 
 
Carmel reminded those present that Rotary members 
are encouraged to follow ‘The Four Way Test’.  
 
She said “the ‘Four Way Test’ is successful because it 
deals with human relationships. It recognizes that the 
welfare of each individual is the welfare of us all. That 
makes it ideal for an organisation such as Rotary.”  
 
Carmel explained that the test was coined in 1933 by the president of an American aluminium products 
company. The test, when applied to the employees, was credited with lifting the company out of 
bankruptcy during the depression. In 1940 the ‘Four Way Test’ was adopted by Rotary International. 

 
Next week’s meeting at the San Giorgio Centre 

 
This will be the Club’s Annual General Meeting at which the balance sheet and auditors report for the year 
ending 30th June 2020 will be adopted.  
 
Copies of the updated Club Constitution and Club Bylaws have been circulated and these will need to be 
ratified by the members. 
 
Nominations for the Club’s Officers and Directors for Rotary year 2021-22 have been received and further 
nominations will be accepted at the meeting. If necessary, a ballot will be held and the final nominees will 
then be declared elected. 

 
Greg Rogers - CHRISTMAS PARTY Saturday 12th December 

 

This year’s Christmas Party will be a departure from the last few years in two major respects. Firstly it will 
be held on the lawns of Linde Reserve in lieu of Bested’s lawns. BYO chair and/or ‘fancy drinks’. 
 
Secondly it will be self-catered. In all other details it will follow our tradition and includes :- 
Pre-dinner drinks and nibbling platters 

Orange-basted Christmas ham / turkey rolls with a range of salads 

Desserts 

Tea and coffee 

Visit from Santa 

 
As we are self-catering we are able to reduce the cost from the $40 pp of past years to only $25 pp 

Flyers and Attendance sheets are circulating.  Save the date !  Don’t miss out ! 
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Shed Opening - Fundraising Director - David Heilbronn 
 
David said the Shed will continue to be open on Saturday mornings with some restrictions. 
 
Due to the Covid-19 the café will remain closed to avoid congestion. A QR code is in place so anyone 
visiting the shed can scan it with their mobile phone (if they have installed the MySAGOV app). 
 

Phil Smith – International Director – International students 
 

Spoke about the plight of international students in Adelaide. The committee has organised for 8 to 12 
students to select $40 worth of goods from the Shed and they will also be provided with some light 
refreshments. Rotarians and partners are invited to go to the shed at 2 pm next Saturday. Talk to Phil for 
details. 

Keith Payne – ClubRunner 
 

For people using the ClubRunner App on their phones or tablets – they need to update the App to keep it 
working correctly. Once installed, this App can be accessed with the same login details as for the St Peters 
website and provides information about our Club and District including the contact details for all the 
Rotarians in District 9510. Talk to Keith if unable to use the App. 

 

Rotary District 9510 Conference 2021 
 

Westminster School, Marion has been selected as the inaugural District 9510 Conference venue. 
Remember - 16th to 18th April 2021 - Plan NOW and register NOW. 

 
For details talk to the Conference Chair, PDG Arthur Manser or visit the website at - 

 
https://www.rotary9510.org/page/conference-2021 

 
Acknowledgements and meeting closure 

 
Chairman Arthur gave a special thanks to all those who worked to make the meeting a success, especially 
Greg Rogers, Pauline Yates, David Strange and Shirley Manser. 
 
President Bill closed the meeting by thanking all who attended, especially mentioning the 2 new members 
and their families.  
 
Bill also thanked the guests who attended - DG David Jones and Lyn, PDGs Wendy Gaborit and Sam 
Camporeale, Rotarian partners Rhonda Heilbronn, Jen Carey, Margaret George and John and Margaret’s 
daughter Cathy Miller.  
 
Peter Hewitt was welcomed back following an operation. 

 
  

https://www.rotary9510.org/page/conference-2021
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New Member – Jim Owler 
 
 
Club President Bill Winslow, with the able assistance of Club 
secretary Pam Vaughton, inducted Jim Owler as a member of the 
Rotary Club of St Peters.  
 
 
Jim was sponsored by Past President John George and Jim and his 
wife Betty were warmly welcomed.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
Jim had the privilege of being 
presented with his Rotary pin by 
District 9510 Governor, David Jones.  
 
Also present were Jim and Betty’s two 
sons Jeffrey and Lindsay and daughter 
in law Catherine. 
 
 
 
 
 

Jim’s Profile 
 

Jim was born in Glasgow, Scotland during WW2. It was difficult times for Jim and his parents, having to 
endure food and clothing rationing, but he said he had a happy childhood. During his late teens and early 
20’s he enjoyed mountain climbing in the highlands of Scotland and travelling with his mates in his little red 
Morris 8 van. 
 
He met his wife Betty at a dance and in 1965, 13 days after their marriage they sailed to Australia. They 
settled in Western Australia where Jim worked in electrical construction, mostly in the iron ore industry in 
the Pilbara region. After a time in Whyalla, they moved to Adelaide with their two sons. 
 
Jim then undertook a tough challenge in West Papua, Indonesia, using helicopters to install high voltage 
transmission lines over terrain up to 4,700 metres above sea level. They moved to Melbourne for 8 years 
before returning to Adelaide to enjoy retirement. 
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New Member – Tony Camporeale 

 
President Bill, again with the assistance of Secretary Pam and DG 
David, inducted Tony Camporeale into membership of the Club.  
 
 

 
 
 
Past President Brian Kretschmer 
sponsored Tony and he and his wife 
Melissa were welcomed by Club 
members. 
 
Tony’s cousin, Past District Governor 
Sam Camporeale, was present to 
witness Tony’s induction. 
 
 
 
 

 

Tony’s Profile 
 
Tony had some knowledge about Rotary because his cousin Sam Camporeale is a long time Rotarian and 
was the District 9520 Governor in 2016-17. Tony, upon retirement, was looking for a way to be involved in 
the Community and contacted the St Peters Club.  
 
He attended several meetings and was impressed by the friendly welcome he received and the information 
provided about the club’s activities.  
 
In talking about his life, he made the mistake of saying he was an AFL Port Adelaide supporter. However, he 
was forgiven by those Rotarians who follow other teams on account of the fact that Rotarians accept 
diversity! However, he’ll have to be ready for fines during the next footy season. 
 
Tony has been involved in information technology (IT) for many years, starting in, as he described it, the 
‘dinosaur era’.  
 
Tony has two daughters, one an audiologist, the other a teacher. He worked in Taiwan for several years, 
learning about other cultures and met his current wife Melissa there and they have a son, now aged 21.  
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Cakes & Puddings 
 
The Rotary Club of Seaford are again selling Puddings and Cakes supporting the Rotary Foundation. 
Fundraising opportunity for your Club as well when you buy by the carton at discounted prices. 
  
Traditional Rum & Brandy Cake 800g - $17 each ($15 by carton of 8). 
Traditional Steamed Clothed Pudding 1 kg - $17 each ($15 by carton of 8). 
Traditional individual baked puddings 400 g - $7.50 per box of 4 ($6.50 for carton of 16) 
 
Go to our website www.seafordrotary.org.au   
For further information and to place an order email 
orders@seafordrotary.org.au or phone Rob on 0408 
088 145. 
  
Together supporting our communities and The Rotary 
Foundation. 
  
Regards 
  
Sandra Flashman 
Chair of Fundraising Committee 
Ph 0409 280 987 E smflash1@gmail.com 
  
Rotary Club of Seaford 
www.seafordrotary.org.au 

 

 
Apologies 

 
Bruce Ballantyne, George Dimitriadis, Dennis Henschke, Wayne Holton. 

 
‘Rotary Opens Opportunities’ 
 

ROTARY - MAKE A DIFFERENCE 
 

• if YOU want to make positive lasting change 

• promote peace and work with other leaders 

• within an ethical framework 

• Rotary gives you the opportunity to make a difference 

 
The Bulletin – All items for the bulletin need to be submitted to the editor electronically by each 

Wednesday night.                Editor:   Keith Payne    gkpaynerotary@gmail.com 

 
Subscriptions 2020-21 - Subs are due and can be paid in full or six-monthly. The subscription of $200 

can be paid in cash, cheque or by payment into the  Rotary Club of St Peters General Account   
BSB – 065 129  Account number  00901697  Please indicate your name. 

 
  

mailto:gkpaynerotary@gmail.com


Rotary Club of St Peters - Weekly Bulletin – 20201201 – 1st December 2020 
 

Rotary Opens Opportunities   Page 7 of 8 

Meeting Rosters 
 

Day Tuesday Saturday   

Date 8 Dec 2020 12 Dec 2020   

Meeting 3159 3160   

Venue 
SAN GIORGIO 

CENTRE 
The Shed   

Topic - Guest 
Speaker 

Hayden McComas SA 
CFS based at 

Hermitage Brigade 
Christmas Party   

Chairperson 
Bill Winslow (AGM) 

Bruce Ballantyne 
    

Vote of Thanks Rod Carey     

Miscellaneous Board Meeting Father Christmas Christmas Break 

Reception Angela Williams Bill Winslow   

Cashier 1 David Birkedale Greg Rogers   

Cashier 2 Peter Hewitt     

Steward Brian Kretschmer Chefs Dave and Amy   

Invocation Angela Williams     

Note taker       

Information       

Sergeant Phil Smith     

  SHED SHED SHED 

Day Saturday Saturday Saturday 

Date 05 Dec 2020 12 Dec 2020 19 Dec 2020 

SHED        

Covid Marshal John Bested Barb Joy/D Heilbronn 
Dennis Henschke/Sue 

Bardy 

Counter Sales Carmel O'Reilly Romaine Dawson Rhonda Heilbronn 

Counter Sales Shirley Manser Joan Shaw Barbie Birkdale 

General Help Rod Carey Bill Winslow John Dubberley 

Goods In Arthur Manser Chris Dawson David Heilbronn 

BBQ Peter Shaw George Dimitriadis Dave Strange 

Coffee Jen Carey Sonia Schepetiuk Angela Williams 

GOODS IN       

Emergencies       

Pick up Crew Pauline Yates Pauline Yates Pauline Yates 
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